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PITT COUNTY MEDICAL & DENTAL SOCIETY 

October 8, 1964 

The regular meeting of the Pitt County Medical & Dental Society was 
held at the St. Pauls Episcopal Church in Greenville on Thursday, October 8, 
1964, Dr. John L. Wooten, president, presiding. The meeting was held in con­
junction with the Greenville Ministeral Association. 

The following recommendations of the polio committee were given by 
Dr. Ward; it was pointed out by Dr. Ward that these recommendations were 
merely recommendations and not manditory requirements set down by the committee: 

1. Two months - Type I Sabin+ DPT 
Alternate - quadruple vaccine 

2. Three months - Type III Sabin+ DPT 
Alternate - quadruple vaccine 

3. Four months - Type II Sabin+ DPT 
Alternate - quadruple vaccine 

4. Fifteen months - Type I, II, and III bivalent with booster DPT 
Alternate - Salk vaccine in place of Sabin vaccine 

5. Childhood - Three of monovalent vaccine followed by a trivalent 
booster one year later 

6. General recommendations: 
(a) Oral Sabin vaccine should be give during Fall, Winter, and 

Spring months, not in the polio season. 
(b) Sabin should not be given with smallpox, measles, or other 

viral vaccination. 
(c) A complete series of either Sabin or Salk is manditory for 

complete immunity. 

Dr Wooten then appointed a nominating committee with chairm,m, Dr. 
Carson, and members Dr. Adams and Dr. Gradis. This committee was appointed to 
come up with a slate of officers to be elected at the November meeting. 

Dr. Adams, chairman of the welfare board, then presented Mr. Grimes, 
head of the Pitt County Welfare Department, who presented a synopsis of the 
medical services at the Pitt County Department of Public Welfare. The synopsis 
is here attached. 

The program was introduced by the Reverand John Drake, Rector of 
St. Pauls Episcopal Chirch. He introduced the Reverand William Spong, Episco­
pal Chaplin to the Duke University Hospital, Memorial Hospital, and the Durham 
Veterans Hospital. He also introduced the Reverand Doug Gilbert, Resident 
Chaplin at the Duke University Medical Center. Mr. Spong t:1en presented a 
most interesting and informative discussion of the importance of the inter­
relationships between the various ministers of the healing arts, that is, the 
medical profession and the clergy. Following the discussion by Mr. Spong, 
Mr. Drake invited the members of the medical society to attend a more detailed 
seminar on the same topic to be held on Wednesday, October 14, at Pitt Memor­
ial hospital. At this time, a detailed discussion will be carried out concerning 
the possibility of a volunteer chapnl\program for Pitt Memorial Hospital. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned • 

Respectfully submitted, 

J.E. Clement, M. D., Secretary 

John L. Wooten, M. D., President 


